
President's Message ... Mitch Weiner
I’ve taken many lessons with me during my almost 15 

years as a dentist in Middlesex County. The fi rst of my top 
two are that dentists are extremely thankful for their lot 
in life and do an enormous amount of giving back to the 
community. Many of our MCDS members teach at den-
tal schools, residency programs and the MCCC hygiene 

program. Others volunteer their time for donated dental service (DDS) 
and/or Give Kids a Smile, two NJDA sponsored programs that deliver 
much needed dental care access to the underprivileged. In addition, we 
have many members who give back to the community by volunteering 
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GENERAL MEETING – Tuesday, April 19, 2005
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Registration ................................................................................................................................................ 6:00
Business Meeting ....................................................................................................................................... 6:30
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Chronic Musculoskeletal and Neuropathic Face Pain: A Practical and Contemporary Review
Featured Speaker: Dr. David Sirois

Dr. Sirois is Associate Professor and Chairman of the Departments of Oral Medicine and Urgent Care at New 
York University College of Dentistry and Adjunct Associate Professor of Neurology at the NYU School of Medi-
cine. He is also Head, Division of Reconstructive and Comprehensive Care at NYU College of Dentistry. He is an 
Attending Physician in the Departments of Surgery and Neurology at NYU Medical Center – Tisch Hospital. Dr. 
Sirois received the DMD degree from the University of Pennsylvania in 1987 where he is also completed the Ph.D. 
in Neuroscience in 1993 and a Fellowship in Oral Medicine in 1992. 

Dr. Sirois is a Diplomat of the American Board of Oral Medicine and serves in several leadership positions for 
the American Academy of Oral Medicine. His research and clinical interests include chronic orofacial neuropathic 

and musculoskeletal pain, oral mucosal (dermatologic) disease, oral cancer and optimizing the integration dental and medical 
science and practice. He is internationally recognized in Oral Medicine and lectures widely on topics related to chronic orofacial 
pain, oral mucosal disease, salivary gland disorders and the medically compromised dental patient. He has published widely in the 
medical and dental literature. His clinical practice focuses on orofacial pain, oral mucosal disease and salivary gland disorders and 
comprehensive dental / oral surgical care for patients with signifi cant medical illness.

The prevalence of musculoskeletal and neuropathic face pain is such that every dental care provider will encounter patients with 
these problems. This program will review contemporary, biologically-based concepts of the causes, diagnosis and management of 
these disorders.  At the conclusion of this course, the participant will be able to describe:
• Current disease classifi cation and related diagnostic criteria for focal facial myalgia, myofascial face pain, fi bromyalgia, and 
internal derangements of the TMJ   • Current disease classifi cation and related diagnostic criteria for the cranial neuralgias, burning 
mouth, and neuropathic (nerve injury) face pain    • Characteristics of the disorders which suggest whether the disorder is self-
limiting or progressive, and those characteristics which predict treatment outcomes.   • Physical, behavioral, medical and surgical 
approaches to therapy based upon a biopsychosocial model of illness and care.
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MCDS Board of Trustees Report

Published at the offi ce of Dr. Robert Silverstein
www.MCDSofNJ.org   login: mcds

password: sy

-March 9, 2005-
Attendance: Ashmen, Courey, Galkin, Glickman, Kahn, Lawson, 
Schambra, Simos, Weiner
Acceptance of Minutes-vote unanimous.
President’s Report-Mitch Weiner
-The Crossley full-day course was a tremendous success in every way. 
Thanks again to Dr. Mark Vitale for all of his efforts in organizing such a 
successful full-day CE series. Due to his efforts and the caliber of speakers 
and sponsors he has attracted, MCDS has established much goodwill that 
will hopefully come back to us in more sponsorships and more big name 
speakers.
-The hygiene school at MCCC has proposed multiple valedictorians once 
again, putting us in the position of having to spend more for plaques. What 
is the history of us presenting the valedictorian plaque? Has it traditionally 
gone to only ONE person and is this not the defi nition of a valedictorian? 
Where do we draw the line with how many valedictorians we will allow?  
Given that WE are presenting the plaque(s), shouldn’t WE be the ones 
who determine the parameters by which it is given?
-A hygienist who teaches at MCCC approached me about attending the 
Sirois Course in April. At last months Board Meeting, we discussed the at-
tendance of a non-dentist graduate student and declined attendance. Given 
that a this is a hygienist/educator and that we have some kind of affi liation 
with MCCC Hygiene Program, should we make an exception and allow 
her to attend?
-I will be away on vacation for the March dinner meeting and Dr. Ross 
Kline will be fi lling in- although there will be no business meeting, the 
slate of offi cers must be presented and voted upon. Marlene will need to 
bring copies of the offi cer slate to the Pines. This should be done imme-
diately before getting Amsterdam up to speak or during a break. For the 
newsletter, we will need a picture of Dr. Amsterdam being presented the 
Sy Symanski Lecture Award.
Treasurer’s Report-James Courey
See full report on page 3.
Editor’s Report-Mitch Weiner, Bob Silverstein, Constantine Simos
Our printer required servicing to correct a problem with color banding. 
This has been resolved. The service call cost $100.70. As per the last 
Board meeting, a digital camera was purchased for the Society-a Canon 
Powershot S500-along with a 256MB memory card and carrying case. The 
total cost was $375.46. The camera will be stored at the Pines and will be 
used for Society related business. 
Program Chairperson’s Report-Mark Vitale
-Dr. Harold Crossley would be interested in returning to give his street 
drugs lecture to doctors, spouses and staff. He was very impressed with 
last month’s program and looks forward to a return visit.
 -As a result of prior issues with PAC, Jim Schultz is preparing a power 
point presentation on NJDA Governmental affairs and PAC. He is asking 
for about 30 minutes at the September 05 meeting for this presentation. He 
was very pleased with the response he received at the Crossley course.
 -Kuwata Pan Dent will sponsor next year’s program with John Kois. They 
will provide $12,000.
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at their local houses of worship, 
or attending clubs (e.g.-Rotary) and 
sitting on local government com-
mittees or boards. It is my belief 
that dentists, as a profession, stand 
out in these volunteer endeavors 
and their presence in this capacity 
only elevates our standing in the 
community.

The second lesson I’ve learned 
is that it’s never too late to help, 
even when it is. When I did my 
residency back in 1990, the vast 
majority of the patients that I 
treated were HIV+. It was a time 
before protease inhibitors, and the 
majority of these patients simply 
wasted away throughout the resi-
dency year. Worse than the ravages 
of the disease was the extinction 
of many of these patients support 
network of friends, often coupled 
with the rejection of their families 
due to their lifestyle. Even though 
I knew they would lose their battle 
with the disease, it was rewarding 
to care for their dental needs and 
treat them with dignity when the 
majority of society would not.

In addition, working in foren-
sic dentistry allowed closure to be 
brought to the various families of 
those identifi ed. The WTC Den-
tal ID Unit showed a respect and 
dignity for the deceased after 9/11 
that made me think back about my 
residency year. A career in den-
tistry affords us the opportunity to 
receive respect and dignity from 
the community we serve...I hope 
that we as a profession continue to 
return the favor.

Continued on page 3
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(2/1/05-2-28/05)
Checking 41,609.30 30,449.56
Money Market 58,018.39 58,056.22
TOTAL 99,627.69 88,505.78

P&L STATEMENT CHECKING ACCOUNT
(2/1/05-2-28/05)

INCOME
Cont Ed-Inc. 2,345.00
Interest 7.91
Corp Spon-cont ed 5,950.00
TOTAL INCOME 8,302.91

EXPENSES
Dinner Meeting 3,144.07
Executive Secretary  360.00
Name Badges  24.24
Accountant Fees  250.00
Continuing Ed-exp  9,654.84
Lecturer Fees  6,000.00
Postage  4.50
Taxes  25.00
TOTAL EXPENSES  19,462.65
Checking Acct. Net  -11,159.74
 

P&L MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT
(2/1/05-2-28/05)

INCOME
Interest  37.83
TOTAL INCOME  37.83
EXPENSES
TOTAL EXPENSES  0.00

Money Market Net  37.83

Detailed Treasurer’s Report
February 28, 2005
James Courey, DDS

MCDS Board of Trustees Report  Continued from page 2

 -Marty from Benco cannot attend the OSHA lecture, but appreciates the offer. 
If we need a corporate sponsor for that meeting he will obtain one for us.
-Benco is sponsoring a lecture featuring Paul Homoly on October 21, 2005. 
They would like MDCS to co-sponsor at no cost to MCDS. The tuition is $99 
and they will reimburse MCDS $50 for every member that attends. They will 
cover all costs and do all preparation.
 -Preparation for staff night is proceeding. The grand prize will be a two night 
stay at a Ritz Carlton.
NJDA Council Reports:
Dental Benefi ts-Mark Vitale
The council met on January 19, 2005 and the following items were reviewed.
-CRP Statistics was reviewed from January 1, 2004 through December 31, 
2004. There were 151 complaints submitted to NJDA for the year. 84 were 
resolved, 33 were for data purposes, 31 are pending, and 3 were not resolvable.
-The council discussed the Delta processing policies that correspond to the new 
CDT-2205 procedure codes. All participating providers agree to abide by these 
policies. Members are strongly encouraged to review these policies that were 
sent to them by Delta. They were published in the December 2004 issue of 
“Dental News”. Problems should be reported to NJDA.
-Met Life has continuing education resources available on line. Members are 
encouraged to visit the Met Life website. Of particular interest is the article on 
blood pressure monitoring in the dental setting. This article is being used to 
support the resolution that the council submitted to the NJDA Board of Trustees 
concerning the monitoring of patient blood pressure.
-CDT-2005 is available from the ADA(1-800-947-4746). These codes went into 
effect January 1, 2005. There are 39 new codes and 47 revised codes. The ADA 
will present a workshop at the annual convention in June. 
-The council reviewed concerns with Met Life’s unusual and excessive request 
for “further information” on claims, and its failure to develop a list of documen-
tation requirements. Met Life responded to an inquiry by NJDA stating that this 
will be corrected.
-Dr. David Pettigrew from Horizon of NJ met with the council. Horizon has 
been offering workshops on electronic claims. As an incentive for dentists to 
fi le electronically, Horizon does not require documentation on claims submit-
ted electronically. An update was provided of Horizon’s efforts to promote oral 
health as part of its disease management programs. Dr. Pettigrew welcomes our 
members to contact him with any issues that are of concern.
-The council discussed legislative proposals to expand the NJ FamilyCare 
program over the next three years. This would be at an estimated cost of $224 
million.
-The council discussed the NY times article which focused on the dental double 
standard in which the “haves are getting movie star smiles and the have-nots 
likely to be living with mouths full of bad or missing teeth.” The articles attrib-
uted this situation to the high cost of dental care and the lack of adequate dental 
coverage.
-The Public Health Council at its December meeting stated that it would make a 
decision on NJDA’s petition for rulemaking to fl uoridate New Jersey’s drinking 
water at its January 10, 2205 meeting. At its February 14th meeting the Council 
again postponed its decision, 
-The council endorsed a request for a new procedure code for a “gasket-retained 
partial denture”.
Respectfully Submitted, Bob Silverstein, Secretary

Great Member Benefi ts:
MCDS Web Site — Our web site has 
all of the latest MCDS news, as well 
as archives of past newsletters and 
useful links. You can reach the site at 
http://www.MCDSofNJ.org
Login: mcds      Password: sy
MCDS Video Library — at St. Peter’s 
Hospital. All you need is a valid 
ADA membership card to access the 
extensive video collection.
Lawline — Lawline — Remember 
LAWLINE if you have a legal 
question related to your dental 
practice. As a continuing member 
benefi t, NJDA’s General Counsel, 
Arthur Meisel, Esq. and Assistant 
Counsel Patricia DeCotiis are always 
available to confer, at no cost, with 
members. If you have a question or 
need assistance, call Mr. Meisel at 
(732) 422-2730 or Patricia DeCotiis 
at (732) 422-2717 or send them a fax 
at (732) 821-1082.
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NJDA Noteworthy News
Council on Annual Session – Ricky Dibofsky
Children’s Dental Health Month celebration is scheduled for Sunday, March 6th at the Liberty Science Center. To date, 86 booths 
have been sold and the Council is still looking for sponsorships.  
Council on Dental Benefi ts Programs – Mary Moskal
Ms. Mary Moskal reported that the ADA and FDA came out with new radiograph guidelines with emphasis on panographs.  This 
is posted on the ADA website.   HIPAA Security Guidelines must be implemented by April, 2005. The ADA offers a seminar on 
HIPAA compliance if needed.   The Department of Health & Senior Services is updating the “Health Enterprise Zones”.  The intent 
of this legislation was to provide economic incentives for new or expanded health care practices in underserved areas. In the De-
cember Delta Dental Plan Newsletter, new CDT codes were included.  A CD Rom and a new handbook were distributed by Delta to 
those who participate in its network.
Dr. Joel Iserson, Chair of the Council on Dental Benefi t Programs updated the Board on the Council’s activities related to incorpo-
rating oral health information into disease management programs, as well as the current status of this issue with various dental care 
plans.  He then presented a resolution for the Board’s consideration, which was unanimously approved by the Council in light of the 
developments in disease management and the important role dentists can play in the health of their patients.  The following resolu-
tion was presented to the NJDA Board of Trustees.
Resolved, that NJDA recommend to its members the routine monitoring of patients’ blood pressure during visits to the dental offi ce.  
The chairman explained that the Council was endeavoring to be cooperative and proactive in working with insurance companies 
and was looking to the NJDA Board for endorsement of the concept.  Insurance companies are interested in this and are using it as 
a marketing tool.  A motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved by the Board to Table the resolution to the next Board 
meeting to determine if there is any ADA policy on the subject.   
Communications and Governmental Affairs – Mr. Eric Elmore
 Membership Directory is a little behind schedule due to the fact that a lot of verifi cation is required.  Our anticipated deadline is 
approximately six weeks.  Also the Internet Audit has been pushed back. The ADA Spokesperson Training program is scheduled for 
March 30th, between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. There is room for 15 participants; fi rst come, fi rst serve.
Council on Membership & Assistant Counsel – Mrs. Tricia DeCotiis
Reported on the success of the programs involving the students at UMDNJ-NJDS.  NJDA has met with the freshmen, sophomores 
and juniors and the programs have been very successful.  Recently NJDA hosted a luncheon for juniors with Association Past 
Presidents conducting a question and answer session.  Approximately 50 to 60 Juniors were in attendance.  Both the students and the 
faculty of NJDS appear to recognize our commitment to the students.  
The Disaster Victim Identifi cation Team has made some great strides in integrating into New Jersey’s Emergency Management Plan.   
The Acting Medical Examiner and the Chair of the DVIT have developed a working relationship and DVIT members and NJDA 
staff will be meeting with the Department of Health offi cials regarding forensic dentistry issues.
The Employment Exchange Program has been expanded to hygienists and assistants and currently we have 142 hygienists and 71 
assistants registered.  To date 262 dentists are enrolled.  Many of the hygienist and assistant registrations will not be visible on the 
system because they have requested confi dentiality. 
GE Medical Protective (professional liability insurance) has terminated its endorsement with the NJDA.  It is still doing business 
with dentists.  It felt it was not fi nancially benefi cial to continue the endorsement.  The sub-committee of the Board has contacted 
and met with other brokers and a meeting is being arranged with TDIC from California.   There is an increasing trend in dental li-
ability suits and payments.  For the fi rst time an NJDA member has not been able to obtain professional liability coverage.  
STATE BOARD OF DENTISTRY – Dr. Robert A. Hersh
On January 19, 2005 the primary issue discussed was the matter of information profi les mandated by the New Jersey Health Care 
Consumer Information Act.  Currently, this act requires that New Jersey physicians, podiatrists and optometrists participate in a 
mandatory information profi le, which is accessible electronically.  The profi le includes professional school attended, date gradu-
ated, disciplinary actions imposed by state boards, malpractice settlements and information unique to one’s practice such as hospital 
privileges or insurance plan participation.
Mr. Meisel and Dr. Hersh spoke in opposition to the inclusion of dentistry.  The cost of implementing the profi le for New Jersey 
dentists is estimated to be about $100,000.00.  It was pointed out by Mr. Meisel that dentist profi les were not required by the statute 
and that an expenditure of this magnitude in order to provide the public with an electronic profi le is a poor use of funds, particularly 
when the information is already obtainable through other sources.  It was further pointed out that if the dentists of New Jersey are 
compelled to absorb the cost of this project, it will, in all likelihood, be passed through to the public in increased fees.
The State Board voted unanimously to reject increasing the budget for the profi le project in anticipation that the New Jersey Legisla-
ture may include dentists in the future.
REPORT OF OFFICERS
PRESIDENT – DR. FRANK J. GRAHAM
In 2010 the ADA will hold its Annual Session meeting in New York combining it with the Greater NY Dental Meeting. 
PRESIDENT-ELECT’S REPORT – Dr. August Pellegrini
The President-Elect’s Conference in Chicago the issues receiving the most attention were access to care and the independent 
practice of hygienists.  There is nothing new on the Alaskan Health Aid issue. The 2004 market share was up to 71.4%, net mem

continued on page 6
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MCDS Member Dentists — No Charge      

Total # of Staff Attending: _________  Total Remittance: ____________    Includes Open Bar

A SUPER fun-fi lled evening of en ter tain ment for both doctors and staff.  Discount for Early Registration!!!  
This event is provided for ALL mem bers, re gard less of whether they bring staff members or not.  In the best 
interest of proper or ga ni za tion, based upon the large turnout of this event in the past, preregistration will be a 
must!!  A fi nancial in cen tive will be provided to en cour age prompt return of reservations.

MCDS STAFF NIGHT REGISTRATION FORM
Cut-out and send check for total payable to MCDS to:

Middlesex County Dental Society, P.O. Box 7026, East Brunswick, NJ 08816

Doctorʼs Name: __________________________________________________________________________
Names of Staff 
Members: _________________________________ __________________________________________

__________________________________________ __________________________________________

__________________________________________ __________________________________________

__________________________________________ __________________________________________

Staff Night — Game Show Night
Tuesday, May 17, 2005

6:00–6:30 Cocktails
6:30–9:30 Entertainment, 

Dinner and Door 
Prizes

Staff: $42/Person until 4/22 $52/Person after 4/22

Highlights from the March Meeting

Program Chairperson Dr. Mark Vitale (L) with March Featured Speaker Dr. 
Morton Amsterdam (C) and former MCDS President Dr. Ira Rosen (R).
MCDS presented Dr. Amsterdam with the Sy Symanski Memorial Award 
for Excellence in Dentistry.
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MCDS OFFICERS
President - Elect Steve Lawson
Vice - President Robert Silverstein
Treasurer James Courey
Secretary Mark Vitale
ADA DELEGATE
Joel Leizer
ADA ALTERNATE DEL E GATE
Peter Clemente
NJDA TRUSTEE
Richard Kahn
NJDA ALTERNATE TRUST EE
Nancy Villa
NJDA DELEGATES
Ross Kline (Chair) George McLaughlin
Cavan Brunsden James Courey
Peter DeSciscio Robert Silverstein
Mark Vitale Arnold Rosenheck

Richard Kahn Steve Lawson
Daniel Krantz Nancy Villa
Joel Leizer
NJDA ALT. DELEGATES
Robert Ashmen Joe Perlmutter
Wael Ibrahim Phil Engel
Jason Wasserman Ira Rosen
Joseph Fertig Constantine Simos
Ethan Glickman Mitch Weiner
Mark Schambra Araceli Ziemba 
APPOINTMENTS AND SUC CES SION
ADPAC
Peter DeSciscio
Program ChairpersonProgram Chairperson
Scott Galkin
PRESIDENT
Ross Kline

MCDS NOMINATIONS 2005–2006

bership was up 2,300 and female membership was up by 1,500.  Regarding the PGY-l licensure requirement, the students in NY 
currently have an option whether or not to participate in a residency program but in 2007 the residency program will be mandatory. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Mr. Arthur Meisel
The year end membership number is 4,593 giving us a net increase at year end of 60 members over last year which had a net in-
crease of more than 100 from the year before. At this time we are clearly ahead of last year’s number.
Regarding the PIP fee schedule, a new schedule was published and adopted by the Department of Banking and Insurance. The 
Department was urged to promulgate a comprehensive medical fee schedule before acting on its dental fee schedule proposal.    The 
Department responded that it is not required to, and has determined not to, promulgate a new or revised medical fee schedule before 
adopting the proposed dental fee schedule.  
The $75.00 malpractice fee to dentists has also been charged to lawyers.  The Bar Association has brought suit, challenging that 
fee.  He reviewed the brief fi led by the Bar Association.  In his judgment it is not likely to win.  In addition to the $75.00 fee, there 
is also a charge of $3.00 per employee to every employee who participates in the New Jersey Unemployment Compensation Fund.  
The charge can be passed on to employees.
NEW BUSINESS
The Middlesex County Dental Society presented a resolution to the NJDA Board of Trustees:
Resolved to revisit the mechanism of distribution of the House of Delegates information packet and all other communications in 
order to reduce association costs with special consideration for the use of electronic communications. It is still suggested that one 
printed copy of the House of Delegates packet be
Kept on each delegate table for reference at the meeting.
APPROVED by the Board to refer this resolution to the House of Delegates Committee on Rules and Order.
Dr. Barbara Rich, National Board Examiner, gave a PowerPoint presentation about developing a uniform national board exam na-
tionwide.   To date, those on board with ADLEX are CRDITS, NERB, SRTA and some individual states.  The only licensing exam 
not on board is WREB, from the western states.  It was on board but withdrew and is working with the ADA on looking at national 
representation. 
Dr. Cecile Feldman, Dean of NJDS
Dr. Michael Glick, professor and chair of the Department of Diagnostic Sciences at UMDNJ has been named the new JADA editor. 
There were 1100 applications for acceptance into the dental school, the highest number to date.  It accepted approximately 90 stu-
dents and expects to graduate between 75-80 students.  She reported that NERB changed to a curriculum intergraded format and the 
students recently took the mannequin portion of the NERBs.   The average pass rate nationally was around 80%, while about 92% 
passed from UMDNJ.  The licensing exam consists of three parts; written, testing on a mannequin and testing on a patient.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dr. Graham reported that “Access to Care” is the buzzword at the ADA and in the legislature. A Task Force to develop an Associa-
tion Plan on how to deal with “Access to Care” was formed.
Dr. Graham in his President’s Report discussed what the ADA and other Societies were doing regarding the tsunami disaster and 
asked that NJDA consider making a donation.  After a short discussion, a motion was made, seconded and unanimously ADOPTED 
by the Board to approve a $2,500.00 donation from the NJDA to the tsunami disaster relief fund through the ADA.

NJDA Noteworthy News, continued from page 4
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Nature’s

Perfection,

Reflected in

Beauty and

Strength

Kuwata Pan Dent Dental Laboratory
30 Columbia Turnpike Florham Park, NJ 07932

Telephone: 877-377-4455

E-mail: kpd@kuwatapandent.com

www.kuwatapandent.com

F o r  R e s t o r a t i o n s  t h a t  S u p p o r t  N a t u r e

C a l l  8 7 7 - 3 7 7 - 4 4 5 5



Business Editor: Dr. Constantine Simos
109 Livingston Ave, New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Tel:732-247-8083 • Fax:732-247-8100
Emeritus Editor: Dr. Theodore Symanski (1898-1998)
Content Editor: Dr. Mitchell Weiner 732-297-4900
Layout Editor: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686
Website Editor: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686
President: Dr. Mitchell Weiner 732-297-4900
President Elect: Dr. Ross Kline 732-651-8470
Vice President: Dr. Steve Lawson 908-753-6060
Treasurer: Dr. James Courey 732-422-7440
Secretary: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686
Program Chair: Dr. Mark Vitale 732-494-7575

MCDS Newsletter is the offi cial publication of the Middlesex County Dental Society and is published 8 times annually following each Executive Committee meeting. 
Articles should be submitted to the Content Editor before the deadline for each issue. Publication materials may be deferred to future issues or edited without changing 
the author's intent, in order to conform with the requirements of the Newsletter. The publication of an advertisement, opinion or statement does not refl ect endorsement, 
approval, or policy of the MCDS and its newsletter unless stated. All correspondence regarding this newsletter should be directed to the Business Editor.

MCDS Executive Secretary Marlene Glickman 732-238-1255

Middlesex County Dental Society Councils and Committees
Joel Leizer .................Joel Leizer .................Joel Leizer ADA Delegate ..........................254-7733
Peter Clemente .......... ADA Alternate Delegate  ..........985-1666
Peter DeSciscio ......... ADPAC .....................................826-1530
Araceli Ziemba .......... Annual Session .........................297-0588
Mark Vitale ................ Dental Benefi ts .........................494-7575
Robert Ashmen .......... Dental Education ......................846-6366
Daniel Krantz ............ Governmental Affairs ...............469-8083
Joseph Fertig ............. Judicial Council ........................940-1111

Scott Galkin  .............. Membership ..............................750-2600
Richard Kahn ............. NJDA State Trustee ..................828-6622
Nancy Villa ................ NJDA Alt. State Trustee ...........679-2323
John Fahsbender ........John Fahsbender ........John Fahsbender Peer Review ..............................356-1313
Ethan Glickman ......... Relief ........................................Relief ........................................Relief 572-4244

– NJDA COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES –

Ira Rosen ................... Budget and Finance ..................422-7440
Cavan Brunsden ........ Children's Dental Health Mo. ...679-2323
Mark Schambra ......... Continuing Education ...............846-6366

Constantine Simos ..... Corporate Sponsorship .............247-8083
Ethan Glickman ......... Mentor ......................................Mentor ......................................Mentor 572-4244
Cavan Brunsden ........ Special Olympics ......................679-2323

– MCDS COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE –

See our website for a complete list of Board Members and their contact information

The Dental
 Newsletter
A Publication of the Middlesex County Dental Society

St. Peter's Medical Library
Members of the Middlesex County Dental 
Society are allowed to borrow dental materi-
als from the Medical Library at Saint Peter’s 
University Hospital.  A valid ADA ID must 
be presented in order to borrow materials. 
Here is a list of some of the materials in the 
dental collection:
• Excellence in Cosmetic Dentistry-Video 
Series; • Gordon Christensen Video Tapes; 
• Journal of oral and maxillofacial surgery;
• Oral surgery, oral medicine, oral pathology, 
oral radiology, and endodontics.
Information about the Medical Library, 
including hours of operation, can be found at 
www.stpeterslibrary.com


